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Dear Parents,

Cheshire East Council met this week to consider how the phased approach, to the wider opening of schools, will
look for our county. | realise this is different to what we had initially planned for at Goostrey and some families will
be disappointed while others may be relieved to have the extra time. We will be emailing families in R, Y1 and Y6
again in June to get an updated indication of which children will be likely to attend on their due date.

Next week is half term and remote learning will resume on June 1% for all classes and will continue until the class
returns to school.

The following will now apply for all Cheshire East Schools including Goostrey Primary School:

Week Commencing School open to cater for following groups:

1 June Children of Key Workers
8 June Vulnerable Groups
Staff preparing site, classrooms, and briefings and testing arrangements.

15 June Children of Key Workers
Vulnerable Groups All Reception pupils from Monday 15th

22 June Children of Key Workers
Vulnerable Groups* All Reception pupils and all Year 1 pupils from Monday 22nd

29 June Children of Key Workers

Vulnerable Groups

All Reception pupils and all Year 1 pupils and Year 6 pupils from Monday 29th —
where the school still has enough space to do so with social distancing in place. This may
vary between schools due to constraints of school buildings and staffing capacity. Schools
should however as a minimum offer sessions to allow pupils to say goodbye, celebrate

At this point we do not envisage a full return of all year groups by the end of the summer term.

Please remember it will not be compulsory for your child to attend and there will be no sanctions for non-attendance.
We will endeavour to follow all the guidelines and to take all the precautions we can to keep your child safe should

you decide to send your child to school; however, we understand that you will want to make your own decision about
what is best for your child under these circumstances and we will support and respect whatever you decide.

Please keep sending me children’s achievements for the newsletter for us all to celebrate too—but above all please
keep safe and well

Miss Atkins—a head teacher who is very proud of Goostrey School and everyone associated with it.
The school’s official communication with families comes through the newsletter, website, class
pages, messages through the app, email and occasionally paper letters.

We do not have an official Facebook account for information.

Holiday dates are on the school website.

SENCo: mrs.freeman@goostrey.cheshire.sch.uk .

Before school club: booking form available on school website http://www.goostrey.cheshire.sch.uk/serve file/48433
Superkids after school club: enrolment - 0161 474 7743 / contact during club - 07746 559400

School uniform: www.myschoolstyle.com/school/goostrey

On-line payment website address www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/schoolshop




Ella will be celebrating her 10™ Birthday this weekend.




Please see below for recommendations of resources and tips to support parents during the
current COVID-19 outbreak.

- CEOR is a well known and valuable child exploitation resource bank. Given current
circumstances they are releasing a new activity pack every 2 weeks to support parents to
deliver online safety activities with children at a time when they will be spending more time
online at home.

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/Support-tools/home-activity-worksheets/

- At present many parents will be juggling childcare with working from home. Top tips for
parents working from home:

https://www.barnardos.orq.uk/blog/tins-parents-working-home-barnardos-colleaques

- The NSPCC has created an information and advice resource for parents/careers of young
people with anxiety about Coronavirus.

https://www.nspcc.orq.uk/keeping-children-safe/childrens-mental-health/depression-anxiety-
mental-health

- Professionals, parents and young people can be directed to the Young Addaction Pan
Cheshire social media pages for daily updates, resources, tips and support

https://www.facebook.com/Pan-Cheshire-Missing-and-Child-Exploitation-Service-
1039465136264241

https://twitter.com/PanCheshire MFH

The NSPCC has created an online Hub providing advice and support for parents and carers

during the coronavirus outbreak. Content includes: information on keeping children safe from
abuse; tips and advice to help parents working from home; and ways to talk to a child who is
anxious or worried about coronavirus.

Visit the Hub: Coronavirus (COVID-19) advice and support for parents and carers




Mental Health Helpline - 0300 303 3972

Local NHS Trust, Cheshire and Wirral Partnership (CWP), has launched a new mental health
helpline for residents of Cheshire West, Cheshire East and Wirral.

Open 24 hours a day, seven-days a week, it is open to people of all ages including children
and young people who need urgent mental health support.

What to do if you need urgent mental health help:

e Please call 0300 303 3972 and our dedicated local NHS staff will support you to access
the help you need;

e The helpline is open 24 hours a day, seven days a week and is open to people of all ages
— including children and young people;

e The helpline is now the first port of call for mental health help — it is operated by people in
your local area who will know how best to support you. If you call NHS111 you may have to
wait longer for help and will be re-directed to this local service — so call 0300 303 3972;

e Please note, A&E and 999 are not the best places to get help for the majority of mental
health problems — call 0300 303 3972 to be directed to the best local service to support
you;

e You should still call 999 or go to A&E if you have an immediate, life-threatening
emergency requiring mental or physical health assistance;

For non-urgent help and general wellbeing advice, the CWP website contains information
and links to resources to support people with anxiety, low mood, and worries relating to the
current Covid-19 pandemic www.cwp.nhs.uk

For children and young people there is also a dedicated website MyMind.org.uk




Useful contacts and numbers..................

If there’s any other information that you feel should be added to this page, as a weekly
standing item, please let me know.

www.goostreypreschool.org.uk

Telephone: 07471 756720 -
available during pre-school hours
only.

The Chair of Governors and the Head teacher meet at
least once a week. If you have anything you would

SUPERKIDS

If you want to enrol your child into SUPERKIDS, our after school club. then
please ring the Superkids office on 0161 474 7743 or you can come to the
Junior hall, between 3.30 and 6pm. This number can be used for registra-
tion details, bookings adding people to Vizilogger etc.

Superkids also have a mobile phone number you can contact to advise
about your child’s attendance at the club or if you are running late to col-
lect your child.

The mobile phone number is 07746 559400

Before School Club

If you would like to enrol your child for Goostrey

Before School Club, please either download a booking form
from our website www.goostrey.cheshire.sch.uk or collect
from the reception desk. The cost is £3.00 per session and
the club operates on each school day, from 8§ .00 AM to 8

like them to discuss / consider please let us know. 55 AM. Please note no food is served at this club.

We will always respond to you.

The web address for ordering school uniform is:
www.myschoolstyle.com/school/goostrey

Class pages, on the school website have lots of up to date information for your child’s
class. Please keep looking at these as they are updated every week for you. Thank

you

Compliments and Comments and Suggestions. Name:...........cociiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiccnrcr s

Please use this slip if you wish to give school general feedback about any aspect of school life. It is not

essential to provide your name but will be necessary if you want a response. Please return to Mrs

Carroll or the class teacher.

Alternatively you are always welcome to e-mail staff .




